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Dear Brother Knights, 
 
November is the month when we remember our loved one and 
friends who past away. We pray for them and ask God to take 
them with Him in His paradise.  
 
The Knights of Columbus Archbishop Duke Council 6855 
takes advantage of this mourning period to remember its 
members who past away and pray for their souls. For this 
occasion I am invited all Brother Knights of council 6855 
and their family to come and pray for our deceased brothers 
and spouse at the Necrology Mass, the 9:00 AM mass at St 
Paul Church on November 10, 2002. 
 
To show our solidarity for our deceased brothers and their 
families, it would be more apparent to their families and the 
parishioners that this Necrology mass is a special mass, if all 
Brother Knights would wear their blue identification badge 
and also wear your blue blazer if you have one.  
 
The Joint Council Brunch following the Necrology Mass will 
be held at: 
Location:  Sundance Place Restaurant 
                  6574 Ladner Truck Road 
                  Ladner, BC 
Time: Around 11:15 am 
Cost: $12.25 per person, children under 12 year half price 
Please call or e-mail Gaston Du Paul for reservation before 
November 4, 2002. 
 
May God Bless you all, 
 
Gaston Du Paul, GK 

 
Novem
Nov. 3 
Nov. 4 
Nov. 7 
Nov. 8 
Nov. 10
            
Nov. 11
Nov. 16
 
Nov. 17
 
Nov. 18
Nov. 19
Nov. 21
Nov. 23
Nov. 25
Nov. 27
 
Decem
Dec. 1 
Dec. 5 
Dec. 7 
Dec. 8 
Dec. 9 
 
Dec. 10
Dec. 15
Dec. 16
Dec. 19
Dec. 25
Dec. 31
 
 

Grand Knight: Gaston Du Paul Tel: 604-279-0287 
Financial Secretary: Peter Kwok  Tel: 604-241-8033 
Field Agent:  Clement Soh  Tel:604-468-0142 
District Deputy#23 Kim Ng  Tel:604-271-8582 

Council Website: http://www.vcn.bc.
November 2002 
ber 
Choir at 7:45 AM mass 
General Meeting at 7:30 PM 
4th Degree Executive meeting at 7:30 PM 
Friday Sports Night 7:30 PM 

 Necrology Mass 9:00 AM and  
   Joint council Brunch at 11:15 AM 
  Remembrance Day 
 Pancake Breakfast Set-up time  10:30 AM 
Membership Drive 

 Pancake Breakfast after 7:45, 9:00 and 10:30 masses 
Membership Drive at all masses 

 First Degree Exemplification 7:30 PM 
 Rosary 8:00 PM at Terry FitzGibbon  
 4th Degree General meeting at 7:30 PM 
 Major degree in Vancouver 
 Executive Meeting at 7:30 PM 
 Choir Practice 8:15pm 

ber 
Choir at 7:45am Mass 
4th degree Executive meeting 7:30pm 
Set-up for Pancake Breakfast at 10:30am 
Pancake Breakfast after 7:45, 9:00, 10:30AM  masses 
7:30pm to 8:00pm General meeting 
8:30pm Christmas party and Singalong with Choirs 

 Rosary Night at Rod Winning 8:00pm 
 Seniors Dinner at Parish Centre 12:00PM 
 First Degree at 7:30pm 
 4th Degree Christmas Party and Turkey Shoot 
 Christmas 
 New Year Eve Dinner and Dance 
Tickets $35 on sale soon 

 email: gastondupaul@sprint.ca 
 email: pekwok@aebc.com 
 email: clement_soh@telus.net 
 email: kimng@axionet.com 

ca/kofc6855/ 

mailto:pekwok@aebc.com
mailto:clement_soh@telus.net
mailto:kimng@axionet.com
http://www.vcn.bc.ca/kofc6855/
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PANCAKE BREAKFAST 
 

Pancake Breakfast this month will be on Sunday November 
17, 2002 after the 7:45, 9:00 and 10:30 AM  masses. As usual, 
to make it a successful event  we will need your help not only 
on Sunday morning, but also for setting the gymnasium. 
Setting up date November 16, 2002 and time 10:30 AM 
For information, please phone Peter McDonagh  at 
 604-277-9900 or Elio Gasparetto at 604-274-8409. 
This is a great opportunity to get involved with your Council 
activities. 
 

GENERAL MEETING 
 
Please be reminded that the regular night for our General 
Meeting has been changed to November 4, 2002, at 7:30 PM. 
The reason being that Monday November 11, 2002, is a 
holiday and the Parish Centre is closed. I hope to see you all 
on November 4, 2002.  

ROSARY NIGHT 
 
The Rosary Night will on November 19, 2002. Your host will 
be Terri FitzGibbon. Phone number: 940-1849. 
 

MEMBERSHIP 
 
We encourage each Knight to take part in Council 6855 
activities and also to be active in the recruitment of new 
members. There are many incentive awards for recruitment of 
new members, but I believe that satisfaction and pride of 
helping your council is what you will never forget. 
If you need help in recruiting, please contact the following 
member of the Recruitment Committee: 
 
Tony Pementel 604-277-2032 
Peter McDonagh: 604-227-9900 
Stan Leong: 604-275-6882 
Kim Ng:  604-271-8582 
Gaston Du Paul: 604-279-0287 
 

Membership Drive 
 
Sunday November 17, 2002, we will hold our first 
Parish Membership Drive of this Columbian year. 
This is your opportunity to contact friends and those 
people who you think could become good knights. 
To help you in doing so, there will be 
announcement after each masses on Sunday 
morning, also that same morning being the Pancake 
Breakfast day, will give you the opportunity to 
invite your guess to talk with other knights at the 
breakfast and answer questions for you. 

 

 
 

 
HAPPY BIRTHDAY 

November 2002 
 

Alexander Bessuille 
Peter Dooling 

Barton Fairbairn 
Joaquin Fernandes 
Wiliam Garrison 
Renato Hipolito 

Robert Issa 
Rev. Paul Ojibway 

Tom Perrins 
Michael Ripplinger 
Trevor Rodrigues 

Herman Wilke 
 
If your birthday is in November and your name does not 
appear above, it is because we don’t have the information. 
Please call your Grand Knight at 604-279-0287. 
 

BROTHER KNIGHTS’ CORNER 
 
The Brother Knights’ Corner is a space in the Bulletin 
especially reserved for any member who wishes to make a 
special announcement  known to all members. It could also be 
a short written article of common interest, comments,  special 
events or any news about your family you want to share. The 
article must  be submitted no later than the 15th of the month to 
the Grand Knight by phone, letter or e-mail. I am waiting for 
your input. 
 

Council 6855 Annual Awards 
 

Council Chaplin  Rev. Father Peter Chiang 
Knight of Year  Alberto Nisperos 
Family of the Year Nigel, Barrie and Geogina    

Sheeran 
Ironman   Jean O”Shaughnessy 
Unsung Hero  Pat Rooney 
Membership  George Spencer 
Sports Coordinator John Koop 
World Youth Day George Spencer 
 

4th Degree annual awards 
 
Knight of the Year Happy Tay 
Tony Award for 
Most helpful spouse Mariana Hauser 
 
Congratulation to all award recipients 
 
 

FIRST DEGREE EXEMPLIFICATION 
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The next First Degree Exemplification is planned for 
November 18, 2002, at 7:30 PM, at St. Paul's Parish Center. 
Please come out and give a good show of support for the 
candidates who are taking this Degree Even better, bring your 
own candidate. Phoning Committee, please take note and 
initiate those calls. 
 

Duties of Council Officers 
 
For the next few months, the “ Monthly Bulletin” will contain 
a short description of the council officers duties.  
 
Recorder 
 
The Recorder is responsible for keeping a true record of all the 
actions of the council and maintains all correspondence of the 
council. He should use the “Recorder’s Minute Book”, to 
record the minutes of all council meetings. 
 
Lecturer 
 
The Lecturer is appointed by the Grand Knight to provide 
suitable educational and entertaining programs. It may include 
speakers, presentations on special topics,  etc. The Lecturer 
must be knowledgeable of all aspect of council programming 
in order to provide members with informative and entertaining 
programs that will help build the attendance and provide 
benefits to the membership. 
 
Advocate 
 
The Advocate is the parliamentarian for the council. He needs 
not be a member of the legal profession; however, he should 
be thoroughly familiar with all of the laws of the Order as 
stated in the, ”Charter, Constitution and Laws”, and with 
Council by-laws. When by-laws are being revised, the 
Advocate is the chairman of the revision committee. 

 
Charity appeal 2002/2003 

 
The Charity Appeal period this year will be from October 2, 
2002, to February 1, 2003. 
 
The selling of tickets at the malls before the Holiday period is 
terminated. We will be selling tickets at the Richmond Centre 
from January 2 to 8, 2003. Hopefully, we will also get some 
time at the Lansdowne Mall during the month of January, we 
don’t know yet. When you are called to participate for selling 
tickets at the malls , please be positive and participate in this 
fraternal activity.  
 
Tickets are a dollar  ($1.00) each, the book $11.00. 
 
Please if a ticket is detached or damaged, do not  
Use scotch tape, no stapes.  

Do not use  labels for writing the address, the ticket will  be 
void. Put the ticket in an envelope and return it with your other 
tickets 
 
If you need more tickets, please contact  
Your Grand Knight Gaston Du Paul 279-0287  or  
The Charity Appeal chairman Gerry Fleming 272-1231. 
 
Please return all your tickets sold or unsold to: 
Gaston Du Paul,  28-4811 Blair Dr. Richmond BC V6x 4E3 
Gerry Fleming 7160 Cavalier Crt. Richmond, BC V7C 4J8 
 

Major degree 
There will be a Major Degree on November 23, 2002. All First 
Degree members are invited to take their 2nd and 3rd degree 
also called Major Degree on that day. It is in Vancouver and 
convenient to go at this time. 
No cost for those taking the Major Degree, it was paid with 
your first degree. Your wife and friends are welcome at the 
banquet but for them the coast is $20.00 person. 
 
All other members are also invited at the ceremony and the 
banquet. The cost for the banquet is $20.00 per person. Please 
call your Grand Knight Gaston Du Paul before November 12, 
2002, in order to have your registration and banquet 
reservation done on time. 
 
Date: November 23, 2002 
Location for Degree: Holy Name of Jesus parish 
       4925 Cambie Street Vancouver 
Registration at: 10:15 am to 11:00 am 
Mass: 11:00 am 
Exemplifications:     12:15 pm in church basement 
Banquet:   at Columbus Centre, 8337 Grandville St. Van. 
Internment by The Carpenter’s Son 7:30 pm to 8:30 pm 
 

ANNOUNCEMENTS 
 

•  To help defray Council postage expense, bulletins 
will be sent electronically to those with email.  The 
remaining members should pick up their bulletin, 
which will be placed at the entrance to the church, 
usually when possible on the first Sunday of each 
month. 

 
•  Please notify the Financial Secretary Peter Kwok 

(Tel/Fax: 241-8033) of any change of address, 
telephone number or email. 

 
•  Don’t forget your Fourth Degree monthly meetings. 

Executive meetings every first Thursday of the month 
at 7:30 PM at St Joseph. General meetings on the 
third Thursday of the month at 7:30 PM at St Joseph 

 

See you at the meeting! 
 

Fraternally, 
 
Gaston Du Paul, GK
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October 2002         Council 6855 
Sunday Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Saturday 

  1 2   
CHARITY 
    APPEAL 
Choir 8:15 pm 

3 
 
4th Degree 
Executive 7:30  

4 
 

5  4th Degree 
Installation of  
Officers at 
St. Paul 

6 
 
Choir at  
7:45 am mass 

7  
 
General  
Meeting 7:30pm 

8 
 

9 10 11 12    
       
 

13 
 
 

14 
 
Thanksgiving 
        Day 

15 
 Rosary Night  
    8:00pm 
Peter 
McDonagh 

16 
 
 
Charity ……. 

17 
4th Degree 
General meeting 
Appeal……. 

18 
Sports Night 
     7:30 pm 
Richmond….. 

19   Pancake 
       Breakfast 
Setup 10:30am 
Centre…….. 
 

20 
Pancake  
Breakfast 
 
Charity…….. 

21 
First Degree 
7:30 pm 
 
……………….. 

22 
 
 
 
Appeal……. 

23 24 25 
 
 
The Bay & 
Purdy ……. 

26 
Council 6855 
Installation of 
Officers 
St. Paul 

27 
 
 
Charity 
Appeal 

28 
Executive 
Meeting 
7:30 pm 

29 30 
 
Choir 8:15 pm 

31   

 
 
November 2002         Council 6855 

Sunday Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Saturday 
     1 2 

3 
 
Choir 7:45 am 

4 
General 
Meeting 
7:30 pm 
 

5 6 7 
 
 4th Degree 
Executive 7:30 

8 

Sports Night 
      7:30 pm 

9 

10 
Necrology 
Mass  9:00am 
  & Brunch  
11:00 am  

11 
 
Remembrance 
        Day 

12 
Rosary Night 
    8:00 pm 
Terry 
FitzGibbon 

13 14 15 16 Pancake 
Breakfast 
Set-up 10:30am 
Membership 
Drive 

17 
Pancake 
Breakfast 
Membership 
Drive 
 

18 
 

First Degree 
7:30 pm 

19 20 21 
 
4th Degree 
General 7:30 
pm 

22 23 

24 25 
 
Executive 
Meeting 7:30 
pm 
 

26 27 
 
Choir 8:15 pm 

28 29 30 
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SURVEY 
FUTURE GOLF TOURNAMENTS 

 
Please circle your appropriate answer. Thank you. 
 
1.   Would you be interested in participating in a KofC golf tournament   YES 
       in the next 12 months?        NO 
 
2.   Would you attend more than one tournament per year?    YES    
           NO 
 
3.   What time of the year would you prefer?      Spring, (like May) 
      Check more than one if you like       Summer (July/Aug) 
      Comments……………………..       Fall (Sept/Oct) 
 
4.   What level of play should the tournament should be geared to?   Beginner/once a year golfers 
       (check more than one if you wish)      Intermediate 
       Comments……………………….      Frequent golfer 
 
5.   What format should we use?       Individual scores 
       Comments………………………….      Alternate shot 
           Other…. 
 
6.   Would your family (wife, children) or friends participate?   Family:  Number 
           Friends:  Number 
 
7.   Would you and your family attend a lunch/dinner after tournament?  YES: pot-luck orBBQ 
           YES: local restaurant 
           Buffet or fixed menu 
                 - price range ….. 
            - order of menu 
            NO 
Name: ……………………………. 
Council: ……………………. 
Phone and/or E-mail: ………………………… 
 
Please mail, e-mail, fax or hand over your survey by the end of November to: 
Gaston Du Paul 
#28-4811 Blair Drive 
Richmond, BC V6X 4E3 
 
Phone: 604-279-0287 
Fax: 604-279-0287 
E-mail: gastondupaul@sprint.ca 
 
 
 
 
 

mailto:gastondupaul@sprint.ca
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